
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES  
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor               
Nashville, Tennessee  37243-1102 

 
 
April 9, 2024 
 
Honorable Gary Jacobs  
Mayor, Town of Centerville 
102 East Swan Street 
Centerville, TN 37033 
 
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: mayor@centervilletn.org      
 
Re: Pretreatment Program Modification Final Approval  
 Centerville Pretreatment Program 
 NPDES Permit No. TN0024937 

Hickman County 
 

Dear Mayor Jacobs: 
 
The Division of Water Resources would like to thank you for your pretreatment coordinator’s submittal, 
received on April 5, 2024, of the required public notice by Centerville for modifications to the Sewer Use 
Ordinance. The modifications included updating plant protection criteria and local limits to those approved 
by the Division on February 22, 2024. The public notification completes all the required activities for these 
modifications. Therefore, final approval is granted. Should Centerville, at any time in the future, begin 
experiencing problems at the wastewater treatment plant, these limits should be re-evaluated.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact or Gordon Holcomb at 615-339-9956  
Gordon.Holcomb@tn.gov or Samantha O’Neil at 615-961-4440 Samantha.ONeil@tn.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jessica Murphy, Manager 
Compliance and Enforcement Unit 
 
EJM:GRH 
 
e-copy:  Mr. DeWitt Logsdon – DWR, Columbia EFO, DeWitt.Logsdon@tn.gov  

Mr. Jarrett Chad Dotson – Centerville, wwtp@centervilletn.org    
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